[bookmark: _GoBack]Sunbird Golf Board Executive Meeting
January 18, 2023


The meeting was opened at 12:00 o'clock by Dave white. All board members were present along with
Brendan Waddell.

The minutes of the December meeting were approved.

Julie Anderson, Treasurer reported that we have 227 members and a1 new member,Eadde Bryce Condon who has recently joined.  there is no one on the redemption list and we have had three members who have redeemed their memberships and repurchased new memberships.

Brendan Waddell, Course Superintendent stated that all of the crew are in good shape, no one is on vacation and no one is sick.  The equipment is also in good shape we do need a fairway mower. Locks are to be installed on the bathroom doors as soon as they arrive. Brendan would like a copy of all of the electrical bills for each electric meter that the golf course is responsible for. The boneyard is pretty much cleared out and will be used to store some of our equipment that we are not using right now, or parts for equipment that we want to keep for possible future use.  Brendan has talked to Four Peaks Weed Control Co. and they will be working with the maintenance crew to spray weeds in some of the more complicated rocky areas.

Laurie was not able to be at the meeting, so Dave gave her report. The Founders Tournament is this Saturday , the social will be Wednesday evening there are 128 golfers scheduled to play at 170 people have signed up for the social Wednesday evening which will be a chili cook off.
	The Lyons Tournament will be February 4th and the Bandits Tournament will be February 22nd. The women's 18ers we'll have a home and home starting at 9:00 AM on the 7th of February. The Greenskeeper Tournament is scheduled for March 19th there will be a US Kids’ tournament on March 26th.	
	From January 1st to December 31st 2022 we have had 39,000 rounds of golf played. We are still looking for someone to take over the Halfway Hut. The Horizon Room has indicated an interest.  As Laurie is leaving the end of this week the wedding events that were planned are now put on hold.

Dave White indicated that we will be looking for a new Golf Shop manager. One person was in this week that they interviewed but have we ads out hoping to have more applicants. Laurie has agreed to come back for four hours every two weeks contract employee and take care of the retail side of the golf shop.
	There was some discussion about the weekly e-mail blast that Christina has been putting out and it was discussed to possibly having a backup in case Christina was available.

Wayne Onyx from the Greens Committee said that they have many projects planned. He is going to put an article in the weekly eblast recognizing all of the volunteers who have helped this year and give them a big thank you.

Julie Anderson gave the report from the HOA golf course meeting. With new HOA members on the board she feels that our request For money from the $300 fund will be really scrutinized.

Jean Pritchard, Election Committee chair indicated that we have two candidates for two positions.  The 29th of January is the last date for anyone to present a petition to be included in the candidate list. If no one steps forward we will proceed with the members being voted/ installed by acclamation.  Julie Anderson made a motion that we would not have a vote if there are only two candidates for the two positions and they would be voted/installed by acclamation.  Duane second the motion. it was approved unanimously.

Julie Anderson announced that the paperwork has been submitted to the state of Arizona and all other parties to allow us to install a lottery machine in the golf shop. The machine will be self-operating and we will have no obligation.

Ed Leonard reported on the Cell Tower meeting. it went very well, approximately 180 residents attended and the presenter from Atlas Towers was very pleased with the turn out and response.

Dave White mentioned that the HOA has made some comments that we will possibly need to review the MOU agreement. The actual vote did not have the word beautification in it, but the word has turned up in the HOA's description of this $300 fund.

The meeting was adjourned at 1:35.


Respectfully Submitted,




Jean Pritchard, Recording Secretary
SunBird Golf Club Inc.


